Minutes of the Regular Meeting
Town Board—Town of Amity

June 7,2010
Present: Supervisor: Lois Reynolds
Councilman: Jeff Zenoski, Mark Presutti and John Francisco.
Deputy Clerk: Danyelle Garfield

Highway Superintendent: Jim Reniff
Absent: Brian Clendenin
Supervisor Lois Reynolds called the Regular Town Board meeting to order at 7:05PM

The Town Clerk presented minutes from previous meetings to the board. Reading of the
minutes was waived. Each member of the board had a copy of the minutes which they read.
Motion to accept made by John Francisco and second by Jeff Zenoski Motion Carried 3-0-0.

Abstracts were Reviewed by all Council members
General Fund Abstract —#11  123-150 Total $ 18,118.41
Highway Fund Abstract- #11 106-115  Total $ $46,798.46

A motion was made by Councilman Jeff Zenoski to approve the bills 2" by Councilman Mark
Presutti passed 3-0-0

Jim Reniff presented current information regarding the Highway Department. He stated that
they had received the trailer and John Deer tractor. The bucket truck is also working out well
and mowing is moving along as scheduled. The next project to be looked into will be area sluice
pipes. At that time determination will be made as to which ones are in need of replacement. He
also asked if there might be consideration in replacing the 99’ dump truck they are currently
using. He will get the specs to the board for further discussion.

Lois Reynolds addressed the board regarding the resent water drainage issue on Greenwich
Street. Brandon LaValley had asked that the town reimburse the landowners for permits and
contractor fees that will be charged for the work. After some discussion it was decided that this
was not a town issue and the landowners would be responsible for the cost of permits and
contractor fees.

The DCO Report was also presented to the board. There were no questions or discussion to this report.

The possible extension of the Town Clerk’s term was also brought to the attention of the board but
further discussion will not happen until Richard Winterhalter is in attendance of the next meeting.

Lois Reynolds also presented to the board a current bill received from the YMCA for an amount of
3712.00 for the summer recreation program. The town will be sending them a return letter stating that

they will receive a payment of $2500.00. The allocated money for youth programs is $4500.00. This
money will be used for general up keep and possibly uniforms for the youth soccer program.



Motion to adjourn made by Jeff Zenoski. The second was made by Mark Presutti. Passed 3-0-0
Meeting was adjourned at 7:42 pm.

Respectfully yours,

Danyelle Garfield
Deputy Town Clerk



